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  With the promise of spring in the air, we were excited to learn 
of our second Keep Cincinnati Beautiful (KCB) Safe and Clean 
grant award of $3,000! These funds are only possible because 
several of you make generous commitments to participate in 
community projects through volunteering, making in-kind 
donations and monetary contributions (for the required match.) 
Planned projects for this grant include improvements to our 
vacant lot on Reading Road and installing lighting around our 
New ArtWorks Mural. Please sign up for one of the several 
volunteer opportunities (listed in the right column) to spruce up 
and beautify our common areas. Your efforts are greatly 
appreciated by our entire community, as well as those of our 
wonderful partners at KCB! 
  We encourage North Avondale residents to attend this 
month’s General Meeting during which time Linda Thomas, 
President of Avondale 29, will provide an update on the 
opposition of the proposed housing project know as Commons 
at Alaska (CAA). CAA is slated to be a 90-unit facility, primarily 
for chronically homeless adults, many of whom have severe 
mental issues and/or alcohol or substance abuse history, and 
some with criminal backgrounds (still under parole). NANA 
voted to officially oppose the location of CAA (highlighted in 
the February NANA News). It violates both City and Federal 
laws, and for good reasons, it is not a permitted use on the 
proposed site given its multi-family residential zoning. Freedom 
of Information documents reveal the facts in the developer’s 
application used to receive the Federal funding (low-income 
housing tax credits). Mark your calendars for March 25th at 6 
PM when the Cincinnati Metropolitan Housing Authority 
(CMHA) may be voting on whether or not to approve project-
based funding. Email StopCAA@gmail.com soon if you can 
help. This is critical!  
  At this month’s meeting, we will also be learning about the 
exciting prospects of using vertical gardens for urban 
beautification and sustainability from Urban Blooms, a newly 
incorporated business right here in North Avondale. Hope to 
see you there! 
  Wishing you and yours a happy spring,  

`tâÜt jÉÄy`tâÜt jÉÄy`tâÜt jÉÄy`tâÜt jÉÄy 
 

Come To Our NANA General Meeting  

Tuesday, March 11, 7:00 PM 

North Avondale Recreation Center 

617 Clinton Springs 

Agenda 
 

● Urban Blooms Vertical Gardens Presentation 

●Update on Status of Commons at Alaska (CAA) (Continued on page 3 

NANA COMMITTEE UPDATES 

BEAUTIFICATION: 
NA B e au t i f i c a t i o n 
N E E D S  Y O U !  
Maintaining the public beds, Reading flower pots, litter 
removal, banners, …. takes a significant number of 
volunteer hours.  WE NEED YOU! 
Volunteer Opportunities: 
March 29th 9:45 am – 12:00 pm  XU 
Community Service Day to pick up litter.  Meet 
at Seasongood Park. 
April 26th  9:00 am- 1:00 pm (1-2 hours or spend the day!) 
– North Avondale mulching, weeding and litter removal.  
Meet at Seasongood Park.  Pizza  will be provided at 1 
PM. 
April 26th Time TBD (2 hours) – Great American 
Roadway Cleanup – Picking up litter along the Paddock 
and Reading 562 on/off ramps.  Meeting location TBD.  
There will be a FUN after party with food/drinks. 
Please send an email to NABeautification@gmail.com 
for more info. If you have time to volunteer on another 
date/time we can make that work as well! There are always 
ongoing needs in the gardens.  
Donation Opportunity: Cincinnati Parks will be planting 

three seasonal displays in the flower pots along Reading 

Road this year.  The City will fund half of the costs and 

the neighborhood will pay for half of the costs.  This is the 

first year that the flower pots will be professionally 

maintained and they will be BEAUTIFUL!  Please 

consider helping out with a monetary contribution.  

Checks can be made payable to NANA and mailed to:  

NANA, c/o Beth Ewing, 3930 Winding Way, 45229. 

STRATEGIC PLANNING:   
Visioning Your Community's Future 

On Friday, March 21st (12 – 1:30 PM), Community 

The beauty of spring on the way! 



IN MEMORIAM  
 

�Robert Neil Trainor (Avon Fields Lane), age 63, died 
suddenly at his home on Feb. 16, 
2014. A well-respected, successful 
Attorney at Law for over 37 years. 
Loving husband for 42 years of 
Carolyn A. (Stevens) Trainor. Loving 
father of John T. Trainor and Susan 
Trainor Chraibi, both of Cincinnati. 
Memorial Visitation was Thursday, 
Feb. 20th. Donations can be made to 
Mercy Neighborhood Ministries of 
deSales Crossings, in which Mr. Trainor played an integral 
part in its development and success, located at 1602 Madison 
Road, 2nd Floor, Cincinnati, OH 45206. Condolences may 
be expressed at: GilliganFuneralHomes.com 

FUN WITH YOUR 

NEIGHBORS 

�Doug Sawan's band, Foley Road, performed at Xavier on 
March 2nd for Ireland in Word in Music VIII.  
Foley Road will also be performing at the Main Branch of 
the Public Library's Celtic Celebration on March 17th at 
11:45am. Doug Sawan (Burton Woods Ln.) 

�Clinton Hills Swim Club is gearing up for another 
w o n d e r f u l 
S u m m e r 
season! It’s 
nestled right 
here in the 
hills of North 
Avondale. The 
city’s gem has 
s o  m a n y 
amenities for 
the whole family where each day is like a vacation 
destination. There are activities for every age range, an 
active swim team, and superb tennis clinics and instruction 
from Tony Lamy for ages 5 to 105. There are free swim 
lessons and dedicated swim lanes. Also, there are: a sand 
volleyball court, a basketball court, and several decks for 
parties or just grilling out. Clinton Hills really has 
something for everyone! The pool is hosting a series of 
Summer Socials this year. Some are just for adults and 
some are for the whole family. This year we are having our 
Pre-Opening Pig Roast (the Friday before the pool 
opens on May 23rd), Thursday Adult Nights, Family 
Movie Nights, Our Fourth of July’s Fun & Games, and 
Our Amazing Race Clinton Hills style. With the pool being 
over 50 years old, it has a strong sense of community that 
spans many generations and embraces diversity. It is a place 
where there is an ”everyone knows your name” feel. 
Parents can relax, children can play, and it’s the vacation 
s p o t  r i g h t 
a round  the 
corner from 
your house. We 
look forward to 
having new 
families join and 
many returning 
families come 
back. It’s going to be a great Summer! 
For more information, please go to www.clintonhills.com 
or check us out on facebook.  

�Register for Exciting Cincinnati Park Parks’ programs 
for adults and children: www.cincinnatiparks.com/
programs-registration. Register for summer camps at: 
https://parks.cincyregister.com/summercamp2014 

WELCOME NEW 

NEIGHBORS  
 
 

Arijana & Darren Kadis 739 Betula Ave. 
Tiffany & Dustin Miller at 811 E Mitchell Ave. 
Kevin & Dorinda Church at 801 E Mitchell Ave. 
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�Zion Baptist Church ( 
630 Glenwood) zbaptist@fuse.net 

 



 

Development Corporation Association of Greater 
Cincinnati will be hosting a RoundTable at Cincinnati 
Community Toolbank, 2001 Central Ave, 45214. 
Hear about a process for visioning your community's future 
with a panel that includes Schickel Design, Mary Burke Rivers 
with Over-the-Rhine Community Housing, and Sara Sheets 
with Madisonville Community Urban Redevelopment 
Foundation.  RSVP to samantha.reeves@cdcassociation.org. 
 

Please join us in thanking Tina Dyehouse for her exemplary 
work as our Chair, and welcome Tom Wright as our new 
Chair. Much appreciation to both Tina and Tom, and all of 
the Committee Members! Survey results and Interboro/
DAAP Report will be presented this spring. 

MEMBERSHIP: 
To join the Street Captain Communication Group please 
contact Chair Carolyn Gillman at nanacincinnati@gmail.com 
 

HEALTH AND WELLNESS: 
WeTHRIVE! Grant planning continues. So far, we’re 
partnering with NA Recreation Center, Gabriel’s Place and 
Hamilton County Health. NANA Board and Membership 
approved expenditures to help fund a new community 
garden and senior yoga classes at NA Rec Center, and 
healthy cooking classes and chafing dishes at Gabriel’s Place. 
Increase Health and Wellness by joining the NA Recreation 
Center and visit Gabriel’s Place to learn about exciting 
collaborative programs. To get involved, contact our Chair, 
Teresa Harten, at nanacincinnti@gmail.com. 

(Continued from page 1) 
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AROUND THE TOWN 

�Tire Amnesty Day - Sat, March 22 9am to 3pm at 
Dunham Recreation Center  4356 Dunham Lane Info: 
352.4380  
● Free scrap tire disposal for City of Cincinnati 

residents only (no businesses).  

● Due to hauling regulations, only 10 tires will be 
accepted at a time. The City of Cincinnati and Keep 
Cincinnati Beautiful will be present to answer 
questions about proper hauling and disposal.  

● For more information on recycling other items : 
http://www.hamiltoncountyrecycles.org/index.php?
page=computer-and-tv-recycling 

● For more information on City Services: http://
www.cincinnati-oh.gov/cityofcincinnati/faqs/ 

 

�Girl Scout Cookie Booth sales are starting March 7, 
2014, at area businesses, including local stores, retail 
businesses and banks. We are excited to announce that 
Girl Scouts of Western Ohio has reached 85 percent of 
our sales goal and we hope the community will continue 
to support local Girl Scouts.  

 

�The Cincinnati Symphony Orchestra welcomes back 
Sir James Galway and his famed “golden flute,” on 
Friday and Saturday, March 14-15 (FRI 11 a.m., SAT 
8 p.m.) performing Mozart’s lyrical Flute Concerto 
No. 2. and conducted by Music Director Louis 
Langrée. For tickets (starting at just $12) call the CSO 
Box Office at 381.3300 or www.cincinnatisymphony.org. 
The Prelude Video for this performance is available on 
the CSO’s YouTube channel: http://www.youtube.com/
watch?v=pTIjPDPQDBU 

 

�Visit Avant Garden at Krohn Conservatory  
January 18 - March 20 
Experience a fresh and creative spring landscape at 
Krohn Conservatory's 2014 Spring Show, the 'Avant-
Garden.' The show will highlight a unique variety of 
exotic spring bulbs, fragrant shrubs, and bright annuals 
that are not commonly used in the typical spring garden. 
Recycled materials are used in an 'avant-garde' style to 
enhance the imaginative landscape. Enjoy an early spring 
at the Krohn Conservatory and be inspired by the 'Avant-
Garden!' 
 

�The World Piano Competition 
announces a series of major events that 
will take place throughout the Greater 
Cincinnati area between March 17 and 
March 19, 2014. These events feature Jin 
Uk Kim, Silver Medalist at the sold-out 2013 World 
Piano Competition and Igor Pancevski , an artist diploma 
student who is currently studying piano with Awadagin 
Pratt at CCM. 
The 2014 World Piano Competition will take place at 
The University of Cincinnati College-Conservatory of 
Music from June 23 to June 28. For information on any 
of these events, please contact Laura Bock at The World 
Piano Competition headquarters wpc@cincinnatiwpc.org 
or call (513) 744.3501. 

�Join the Epilepsy Foundation and CBTS as 
they host their annual Emerald Miles 5k Run/
Walk on Saturday, March 22 at 9:00 a.m. at 
Newport on the Levee. The cost is $35.00 for 
adults, and $15.00 for kids 12 and under. You 
can register online at www.epilepsy-ohio.org , or by calling 
721.2905.  

 

�Building Healthy Places March 26, 2014 8:00 to 10:00am. 
United Way Fifth Third Convening Center 2400 Reading 
Road 45202 The speaker is Mike Horst. To register of for 
information visit http://cincinnati.uli.org/ 

 

�The City of Cincinnati receives funding from the US 
Department of Housing and Urban Development 
(HUD) each year. HUD requires that the City develop a 
strategic plan based on the City’s needs, market analysis and 
citizen participation in order to set priorities for the 
following five years. We are sharing this online survey link 
below with you to get YOUR input on the City of 
Cincinnati’s community needs for the next five years. 
www.surveymonkey.com/s/CincinnatiConsolidatedPlan 

 

�Join the family 5k run/walk on Sunday, April 6, 2014 at 
Spring Grove Cemetery.  Register at 
hwww.SPRUNNING.COM. For more information, visit 
http://www.LiveItLikeYouMeanIt.com. 

 

�Visit the Cincinnati Art Museum - - many activities are free!  



 

NORTH AVONDALE CENTER (NAC) 
617 Clinton Springs 

961.1584  
northavondale@cincinnati-oh.gov  
 

● SUMMER DAY CAMP SIGN UPS ARE ONLINE AT 
CINCYREC.ORG 

The Fitness Sampler of March 8th was a great success. 
Tabata Training With Patrice: High intensity interval 
training that includes 8 exercise sequences-4 minute bouts of 
explosive interval moves done for 20 seconds with 10 second 
break in between rounds. Build strength, improve cardio 
endurance, and increase metabolic rate at rest after workout.  
Men’s Fitness:  Full body workout using your own body 
weight. 
Other Adult classes: Spinning, ▪ Walking Club ▪ Core Sculpt: ▪  
Stretch & Tone ▪ Zumba ▪ Workout Party ▪ Healthy By Choice 
▪ Yoga will be starting this month ▪ Personal Training  
Call the Center for class schedules and more details. 

HIRSCH CENTER  
●3620 Reading Road ● 751.3393 

Below is a typical week at the Center  
Monday   Tuesday   Wednesday  
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Thursday          Friday 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NORTH AVONDALE MONTESSORI   
363.3900 ● 615 Clinton Springs  

www.namrockets.org 
 

Calendar of Events: 
3/14 - End of quarter, 3/21 - Report Cards sent home 
3/19 & 3/20 - 6 to 9 ages - Oratory Festival 8:30 Cafetorium 
3/20 - Brain Bowl (4pm) March Madness (6:30pm) 
3/22 - Brain Bowl Finals 9am to 1pm 
3/24 - Spring Pictures 
3/28 - “Go Green Day 
3/31 to 4/6- Spring Break 
4/26 - Fuel the Rockets Food Truck Event 4:00pm 
To learn more about the value of a Montessori education, read 
the following New School article. 

Roger R. Lewis, Principal  
 

 

THE NEW SCHOOL MONTESSORI  
(TNSM) 

281.7999 ● 3 Burton Woods Lane  
www.newschoolmontessori.com 

 
 

Will a Montessori Education Prepare My Child for the 
“Real World”? 
  This is a common question Jeff Groh, the Assistant Director 
at The New School Montessori hears as he meets with 
prospective parents. Do they mean the “real world” of 

(Continued on page 5) 
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professional pressures, deadlines, and aggressive competition? 
Or do they mean the “real world” of emotional intelligence, 
engaged citizenry, compassion, joy, and relationship to one’s 
environment?  Fortunately, no matter which version of the 
“real world” they are referring to, his answer is the same, a 
resounding “Yes!” 
Multi-age classrooms and emphasis on time 
management prepare in “real world” ways. 
  With Montessori education, children are grouped in multi-
aged classrooms, where students are engaged in hands-on, self
-paced, collaborative work; this allows older students to be 
leaders and mentors. In addition, Montessori teachers do not 
stand in front of a class giving lectures while asking students 
to work on the same thing, at the same time, in the same way. 
Rather, they walk throughout the classroom, working one-on-
one with students or in small groups. At the core of the 
Montessori philosophy is the belief that all students have a 
natural desire to learn, explore, and joyfully work toward 
independence through knowledge and discipline.  
  In a “real world” job, one is expected to be able to work 
with people at different ages and levels of experience, work 
well independently and in a group, set up work, concentrate 
on it, keep it organized, complete it, and put it away. Workers 
need to try things to see if they work and then learn from 
their mistakes. They need to be able to problem solve and to 
communicate effectively. 
The top five types of knowledge and skills employers are 
looking for in the 21st Century were listed by a Gallup 
poll in this order and are all skills deeply embedded in 
the Montessori method: Critical thinking and problem 
solving, ▪information technology application ▪teamwork and 
collaboration ▪creativity and innovation ▪and diversity 
training. 
Montessori education has been proven to prepare 
children for the “real world.” 
  In 2004 Barbara Walters interviewed Google founders Larry 
Page and Sergey Brin, and asked them if having college 
professors as parents was the major factor behind their 
success. Page stated that more influential than having 
professorial parents was the fact that, “ We both went to 
Montessori school, and I think it was part of the training…
being self-motivated, questioning what’s going on in the 
world, doing things a bit differently.” 
  In the journal Science, Angeline Lillard published a study 
comparing the educational achievement performance of low-
income Milwaukee children who attended Montessori 
preschools versus children attending a variety of other 
traditional preschools determined by lottery. Lehrer found 
that by the end of kindergarten, “Montessori students 
proved to be significantly better prepared for elementary 
school in reading and math skills than the non-
Montessori children. They also tested better on 
“executive function,” the ability to adapt to changing 
and more complex problems, an indicator of future 
school and life success.”  
  So yes, a Montessori education will prepare your child 
for the “real world” of 21st Century employment. But 
here’s the added bonus; a Montessori education will also 
prepare your children for the “real world” of life, 



learning skills like how to: resolve conflicts peacefully ▪build 
a relationship between themselves and their environment 
▪remain curious and a life-long learner ▪treat others with 
kindness and respect ▪be more interested in the joy of 
discovery than the value of a grade or paycheck ▪reflect and 
know how to celebrate their individuality while at the same 
time knowing how to sacrifice their own desires for the 
benefit of the whole. 
  These values have deep roots in Montessori education, and it 
just so happens they are also what prepare us for how to live 
fully in the “real world” of life. 
  So, will a Montessori education prepare your child for the 
“real world?” Yes it will. 
Ann Baumgardner Marketing and Communications Director  

 

SOUTH AVONDALE 

●363.5500 ●636 Prospect Place  
●savondale.cps-k12.org 

 
 

  South Avondale school has about 60 Kindergarten students 
of which only 1/6 have attended preschool. In 10 years three 
and four year olds will be the age of the children in the 
neighborhood who now create problems for their families, 
their neighbors and the police. 
  Universal Preschool will make it possible for all 3 and 4 year 
olds to attend preschool. Children who do not attend 
preschool start Kindergarten two years behind their peers who 
have.  This gap continues on through their school years and 
impacts graduation, GED, college, career, dropping out and 
prison. If we support Universal Preschool, we support a 
having a safer neighborhood in a few years. 

Pauline Daly 

(Continued from page 4) 

 

2014 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION OR RENEWAL 
 
 

Mr.  Mrs.  Ms.  ______________________________  
 name  
Address ____________________________________  

Email Addresses _____________________________  

 ___________________________________________  

Annual Dues  $100□  $50□  $25□  $10□ $5□ or $_____ 
Pay Additional $10.00 for Newsletter Mail Delivery__ 
 

Thank you! Please make your check payable to NANA.   
 

Send Checks to the NANA Office 617 Clinton Springs, 45229 

FROM YOUR NEIGHBORS 
    

�Zion temple Christian Academy (Reading Road) has been 
fundraising for a new playground for the past 2 years. 
NANA attended the City Zone change hearing after they 
presented the plan at a NANA Meeting. HUD also called in 
to the express their support of the playground. I am pleased 
to say we have ordered Phase 1 of the playground. This is 
the largest piece of the play plan, it will be colorful and do its 
part to beautify N. Avondale. The equipment should arrive 
sometime in April with the installation occurring late April 
early May. The academy will continue to fundraise for the 
2nd and last phase. Thank you for your help and support.  

Jewel Rice, Director of Development  

North Avondale Business Association (NABA) 
 

NABA held its elections in January and elected its officers 
in February. The Trustees are: Patricia Baxter, Yvette 
Brooks, John Courtney, Mike Daly, Willie Lewis, Roger 
Stevenson, Bryn Walden, J. Miles Wolf, Vanessa Wong 
The Officers are: 
Mike Daly, President 
J. Miles Wolf, Vice President 
Roger Stevenson, Treasurer 
John Courtney, Secretary 
 

Patricia Baxter outgoing President said at the February 
General Meeting, “As I pass on to Mike this symbol of 
NABA, I would like to take this opportunity to thank my 
officers for all their hard work: 
● Yvette my VP and co-chair of Membership. VPs often 
are not really appreciated but they should be- she has also 
helped me in many ways. She is also famous for her super 
cook-out 2 years ago. 

● Roger, our treasurer, currently in N. New York, who 
took on a daunting task and is handling it quite well. 
Transitions to new systems are never easy. 

● John, our secretary, who had to learn this new skill on the 
go and also our Master Geek who will remain famous for 
building our new web site. 

● I also want to thank Beth, whom I would nominate for 
"Most Reliable and Efficient Award" if we had such an 
award. 

● And Mike Caporale for the extraordinary work he did on 
our by-laws. I hope that he will continue to forge ahead 
until the bylaws are adopted! 

● Most importantly, I would like to thank Charlene who 
taught me everything, knew everything and every one I 
needed to meet, kept me organized and did so much for 
NABA in general, more often as a volunteer than as our 
paid coordinator. 

  I believe I leave NABA in a much better place than it was 
two years ago. We have a mural, and 3916 Reading is now 
clear. The flower beds & planters are lovely, new banners 
grace the business district, the NBD Grants have been 
funded in 2013 & 2014 and I submitted the phase 1 of the 
CNBDIP grant.  
  To sum up I say thank you to all of the trustees and all 
those who have supported me and NABA in the past 2 
years and wish Mike all the best.” 
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N 
ANA Nominating Committee chaired by 
Maura Wolf and comprised of: Mike Caporale 
(Avondale Ave.), Reginald Crutcher (Lenox 
Pl), Hanne Loken Larsen (Rose Hill) and 

Marvin Masterson (Red Bud Pl) is selecting the 2014/2015 
slate of officers for the North Avondale Neighborhood 
Association. If you are interested in serving or have 
s u g g e s t i o n s ,  p l e a s e  c o n t a c t  M a u r a  a t 
Nanacincinnati@gmail.com. 



President: Maura Wolf  ________ maurawolf100@gmail.com 
1st VP: Tom Wright ____________ thomas.wright@fuse.net 
2nd VP: Myles Harper _________ mharper2@zoomtown.com 
3rd VP: Carolyn Gillman _______ cgillmanwhhs@gmail.com 
Corresponding Sec.:Dana Winn _ nanacincinnati@gmail.com 
 Recording Secretary:Nicole Patitucci  nicolelynn23@hotmail.com 

Treasurer: Hanne Loken Larsen ____ loekenlarsen@yahoo.com 
Beautification: Beth Ewingl _______ betha.ewing@gmail.com 
Law and Safety: Michelle Baxter  ____ flybye@zoomtown.com 
Neighborhood Issues John Jones   ___ jwjphoenix@gmail.com 
Rental Housing: Pauline Daly ___________________751.8334 
Strategic Planning: Tina Dyehouse ______ dyehouse@fuse.net 

 

City Complaint/Request Hotline 591.6000 
 5916000.com 
N.A. Neighborhood Officer Lori Hamann  569 8654 
   lori.hamann@cincinnati-oh.gov 
Neighborhood Liaison Sgt. DeMeco Anderson 569.8655 
 demeco.anderson@cincinnati-oh.gov 
Police District 4     569.8600 
Nonemergency Police    765.1212 
To just make a crime report (no police visit) 352.2960 

To learn about Crime in Cincinnati visit: Crimereports.com 
Truancy Hotline  363.0003  
Track property code violations: 

 http://cagisperm.hamilton-co.org/cpop/ 
Neighborhood Yahoo Site: http://groups.yahoo.com/group/

NorthAvondaleOnlineCommunity/ 
Request A Recycling Cart   591.6000 
Report Air Odors 24/7.     946.7777 
Where to Recycle Different Things http://earth911.com/ 

 

 

NANA CALENDAR  

IMPORTANT CITY NUMBERS/EMAIL/WEBSITES 

 

NANA EXECUTIVE BOARD, COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

 

NANA COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

Beautification: Beth Ewing (Chair), Jan Banks, Michelle & Darren Baxter, Emily Brown, Edie Gaudio, Ursula Hassel, Emily 
Harten, Jennifer Harten, Heather Herr, Kim Hubbard, Richard Jackson, John Jones, Mary Ann Knoop, Charlene Morse, 
Regine Moulton, Pat Paul, Mary Piper, Vanessa Wayne, Mary Winn, Maura Wolf, Ann Wong 

Ecosystem: Clare Sillett (Chair), Pamela Smitherman  
Finance: Hanne Loken Larsen (Chair), Beth Ewing, Debbie Moore, Maura Wolf 
Health & Wellness: Teresa Harten (Acting Chair), Henry Brown, Kim Cooper, Pauline Daly, Judy Harmony, Diana Noyes, 
Valerie Williams, Mary Winn Health Dept. Liaison: Kimya Moyo 

History: Mel Nizny (Chair), Joe Gallo, Mary Ann Knoop 
Membership/Social: Carolyn Gillman (Chair), Reg & Kristin Crutcher, Arisca Hampton, Hanne Loken Larsen, Kim Russell, 
Julia Tucker-Sullivan  

Property Code Communication: Dana Winn (Chair) Michelle Baxter, Andrew Beiting, Shannon Crutchfield, Carolyn 
Gillman, Nicole Patitucci Streets: Jan & Bob Banks, Bob Novak Urban Forestry: Kathy Holzderber & Myles Harper 

Rental Housing: Pauline Daly (Chair), John Jones, Elsa Zum-Brook 
Strategic Planning for Land Use: Tom Wright (Chair), Zach Albertiz, Michelle Baxter, Patricia Baxter, Andrew Beiting, Erica 
Boggs, Keith & Reginald Crutcher, Edie Gaudio, Carol Harten, Steve Kenat, Gerry & Marvin Kraus, Kevin McGraw, 
Charlene Morse, Ken Pray, Michael Romanos, Jack Rouse, Bryan Sherrod, Albert Smitherman, Brynn Walden, Rebecca 
Williamson, Maura Wolf, Vanessa Wong, Jack Wolking  

At Large General Volunteers: Marla Barone & Heather Herr for special projects, Vanessa Sorensen, (Graphics), J Miles Wolf, 
(Photography), Julie Zimmerman - help with written correspondence  

Please join one of NANA's Committees ~ your efforts and contributions will be greatly appreciated by the whole neighborhood!! 

 

Please “Like us” on our Facebook page: North Avondale Neighborhood Association Cincinnati 

Cincinnati’s Best Address with: Beautiful Homes, Great Neighbors & Civic Passion  
 

NANA MEETING TUESDAY   

�March 11TH  7:00 pm� 
 
 

 

�TIME TO PAY YOUR 2014 NANA DUES� 

Tuesday, March 11, NANA General Meeting, 7:00 pm North Avondale Recreation 617 Clinton Springs Ave. 
▪ Friday, March 14, & March 28 WeTHRIVE! Meetings 2:30 pm North Avondale Recreation 

▪ Thursday, April 3, Rental Housing Meeting, 1:30 pm District 4 Police Station 4150 Reading Rd.  

▪ Tuesday, April 8, NANA General Meeting, 7:00 pm  North Avondale Recreation  

▪ Sunday May 18, NANA Annual Meeting, 3:00 to 5:00pm  
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